
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
February 15, 2024 

 
PEOPLE OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS, 
 

Complainant, 
 

v. 
 
CITY OF LASALLE, an Illinois municipal 
corporation, 
 

Respondent. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
  
 
 
      PCB 24-33 
     (Enforcement – Water) 

 
HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

   On February 15, 2024, a telephonic status conference was held.  The complainant and 
the respondent appeared. Only 2 of the 5 of the potential Public Commentators who are on the 
service list for today’s telephonic call-in number appeared, Ms. Brianne Hicks and Ms. Dawn 
Hicks.   

 Discussions first centered on the hearing scheduled for February 29, 2024, and the 
request for recording the hearing by the one of the Public Commentators.  After having reviewed 
the request and responses filed by the complainant and the City of LaSalle, I will allow the 
recording pursuant to Section 101.606 of the Board’s procedural rules.  My granting of the 
request, however, is subject to the concerns/rules of the Circuit Court.  The Court needs to know 
the name of the person(s) doing the recording and the equipment being used.  Ms. Brianne Hicks 
stated that she will forward the name(s) and type of equipment, by email, to the City of LaSalle’s 
attorney, Mr. McPhedran, counsel for the complainant and myself by no later than February 26, 
2024.  Failure to receive that information in a timely fashion may result in denied access to the 
Court House. 

 The parties were informed that any public comment must be relevant to the Stipulation 
and Proposal for Settlement filed in this matter on November 13, 2023. See Section 101.628 of 
the Board’s procedural rules.  The two potential Public Commentators who were present at the 
conference call stated that their comments should be approximately 5-10 minutes each.    

  IT IS SO ORDERED. 
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 Bradley P. Halloran 
 Hearing Officer 
 Illinois Pollution Control Board 
 60 E. Van Buren Street Suite 630 
 Chicago, Illinois 60605 
        312.814.8917 
 Brad.Halloran@illinois.gov  

mailto:Brad.Halloran@illinois.gov
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 It is hereby certified that true copies of the foregoing order were e-mailed on February 
15, 2024, to each of the persons on the service list below. 
 
 It is hereby certified that a true copy of the foregoing order was e-mailed to the following 
on February 15, 2024: 
 
 Don Brown 
 Illinois Pollution Control Board 
 60 E. Van Buren Street 
 Suite 630 
 Chicago, Illinois 60605 

 
      Bradley P. Halloran 
      Hearing Officer 
      Illinois Pollution Control Board 
      60 E. Van Buren Street 
      Suite 630 
      Chicago, Illinois 60605 
      312.814.8917 
 
@ Consents to electronic service 
 
     SERVICE LIST 
 
 

PCB 2024-033@    PCB 2024-033@ 
Cara Sawyer     James McPhedran 
Office of the Attorney General  Meyer and Flowers 
69 W. Washington Street   1200 Maple Drive 
Suite 1800     Peru, IL 61354 
Chicago, IL 60602     
 
PCB 2024-033@    PCB 2024-033@ 
Martin Schneider    Brianne Hicks 
1522 Lharpe     1513 Zinc St. 
LaSalle, IL 61301    LaSalle, IL 61301 
 
PCB 2024-033@    PCB 2024-033@ 
Dawn Hicks     Karry King 
823 Seventh Street    2150 NE 175th St. Rd. 
LaSalle, IL 61301    Citra, FL 32113 
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PCB 2024-033@ 
Lyndsay Jones 
WGLT-FM, Illinois State University 
8901 Illinois State University – WGLT-FM 
Normal, IL 61790 
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